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In the first half of 2019, BIWA members had some great times at BIWA family events, the BIWA Gourmet 

Club meetings, and other get-togethers. Enjoying nice moments with international friends  and collaborating 

on charity projects makes BIWA so special! In fact, collecting money for this yearõs charity project, 

supporting the education of the KIR ÇIÇEKLERI girls, was a great success for our association. 

 FULL HOUSE... 

...at BIWAõs Carneval Party 

 

BIWAõs carneval parties are getting more crow ded every year. On February 23rd, mini versions of princesses, 

superheros, and other creatures were on stage to dance to party music and to play some party games. The 

buffet was just as colourful and sweet as the funny and crazy carneval revelers! Have a look here... 

 

 

A VERY SPECIAL DAY: INTERNATIONAL WOMENõS DAY 

 

On 8th March BIWA celebrated International Womenõs Day not only 

with each other. It was also a special day for the women of Aksu 

Köyü (Aksu village) located at the east side of Bursa.  
 

Some members came together to enjoy a delicious breakfast on a 

beautiful day at the Aksu Womenõs Association in Aksu Kºyü. To 

show our gratitude and to  make this day unforgettable for the hard-

working Aksu VĔllage women, BIWA members came with presents 

donated by our BIWA president Ella! (THANKS!)  

 

For those joining, it was nice to walk around in the little village, visit 

the local museum, and enjoy the fresh air.  

 

éand it continuedé 

 

BIWA has hard-working members too. Especially for them and for 

those who couldnõt join the daytime trip to Aksu Köy ü, the Womenõs 

Day celebration continued into the evening at Palivor in Balat! It  was 

a great time with good food and  wine. Sometimes it is just necessary 

to celebrate being a woman J Members got a small present too: 

homemade jams from the Aksu Womenõs Association é Afiyet 

Olsun! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MORE THAN A SNACK: BIWAõS 

LUNCH & COFFEE TIMES! 

Coming to one of BIWAõs monthly  

luncheons or coffee hours will give you the 

opportunity to meet other members 

interested in cultural exchange.  

By joining these lunches and coffee hours, 

you will be updated about BIWAõs past and 

future activities. Often our lunch gatherings 

are followed by our monthly board 

meetings. All members are very welcomed 

to join.  We always appreciate new 

perspectives! Luckily, Bursa has a lot of 

restaurants and coffee places to offer. In the 

last months, BIWA met at Sweet Cake House 

and Nevale in Özlüce, Park Izgara, Sehergah 

Café, Pronto, ZETT and Uzay Pastanesi in 

Podyum Park. Do you want to suggest a 

place? Feel free to do so... BIWA looks 

forward to explor ing Bursa with you! 

 

 

 

 

THE EASTER FEAST  

A wonderful family event on a nice spring day  

 

BIWA invited members and their friends for an Easter 

brunch at Manej Café on April 14th. Many members came 

with their families and enjoyed a delicious breakfast in a 

nice atmosphere.  

 

Kids just love the story of the Easter bunny that hides 

colorful eggs. And they did not get  disappointedé. 

The Easter bunny did his part and the kids had a great 

time hunting eggs. But there was more than that: 

handmade cute and tasty cookies were hidden too!  

 

Children had the chance to color and 

decorate eggs while the grown-ups 

enjoyed nice conversations under the 

spring sun. 

 

 

WAKE UP THE GOURMET IN YOU! 

"Food is everything we are. It's an extension 

of nationalist feeling, ethnic feeling, your 

personal history, your province, your region, 

your tribe, your grandma. It's inseparable 

from those from the get-go." 

Anthony Bourdain  

Every month some members come 

together for the BIWA Gourmet 

Club. Each time there is another 

menu, other guests, and another 

atmosphere.  

 

If you like cooking and would like to share 

your kitchen with BIWA members for a few 

hours, just as Ruhen, Cansu, Simone and 

Maria, and Songül did,  please contact Edith 

over WhatsApp to set up a date. 



  
TOP! BIWAõS GARAGE SALE  

Finally, the most important BIWA event took place in Podyum Park on May 5th: GARAGE SALE! 

Some days before the GARAGE SALE, donated items were collected and stored by dedicated volunteers. 

After a long day of sorting and organizing, BIWA members were ready for our annual kermes. A hard job , 

but well  worth it: during the GARAGE SALE 2019, BIWA collected nearly 10.000 TL, which is the highest 

amount BIWA has ever earned through this charity event.  

 

This yearly occasion only works out with the support of all BIWA members. Many helped out on the day of 

the Garage Sale, while others supported BIWA with their donations of clothes, toys, books, presents, gift 

cards, money and many other items! BIWA was once more overwhelmed by all the donations! Garage Sale 

shoppers were attracted by BIWAõs lottery too. One of our members got lucky and won a 1.000 TL ETSTUR 

giftcard!  

 

All income from the BIWA Garage Sale 2019, money raised during the Carnival and Easter Celebrations, and 

cash donated by our members joining Yoga courses with our member Nihan, were spent on computers to 

support BIWAõs current charity project, the KIR ¢ķÇEKLERķ.  

 

Besides the 2 computers that had been gifted to the High School students who are staying at the ÇEK Güler 

Osman KºĹeoĶlu OrtaºĶretim KĔz ¥Ķrenci Yurdu (dormitory) during the Intercultural Seminar, another 5 

were given to them on May 27 th. The girls were very happy and more than thankful!  If you would like to 

get more information on this charity project, please check out our newly updated  website: 

http://www.biwabursa.org/  (Thank you Lisa for all your efforts!) 

IPEKER TEXTILE COMPANY VISIT 

 

...more than a fabric 

 

Our member and BIWA president Ella was so kind to organize a tour 

through the IPEKER textile company, founded in 1930. Members who 

joined the company visit on May 10th got a lot of information about 

textile production then and nowadays and had the chance to see the 

production areas. A nice and interesting experience for the participants! 

Thank you Ella! 

 

http://www.biwabursa.org/


 

 
 
 
 

 

SWEETEST GOODBYE  
 

We will always remember us this way 

 

Some of our beloved members have to 

say Goodbye to their lives in Bursa. This 

means saying GOODBYE to BIWA tooé 

 

Our member Lisa invited all BIWA 

members to her familyõs garden in 

HamamlĔkĔzĔk to celebrate the farewell of  

Nathalie, Sandie, Tutku and Maria. Every 

member brought a dish, so they could 

enjoy a rich breakfast under the big cherry 

trees that provided some shade on this 

hot day on May 30th. In the village, 

BIWA gave our departing members each a 

small gift so that they would always 

remember BIWA. Some of them had the 

chance to join the farewell dinner at 

Pronto in Balat th at night too .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE WISH YOU ALL THE BEST 

FOR THE FUTURE! 

 

BIWAõs CHARITY PROJECT 

Intercultural Seminar with the wildflowers (ôKĔr ¢i­ekleriõ) 

 

About 10 BIWA members and around 30 of the 74 female 

High School students who are staying at the ÇEK Güler 

Osman KºĹeoĶlu OrtaºĶretim KĔz ¥Ķrenci Yurdu (dormitory) 

held an INTERCULTURAL SEMINAR on April 2nd. 

 

The idea was to share first-hand information about our 

countries with  the students, acquaint them with foreigners in 

general, and to improve their English skills. None of the BIWA 

members expected such a welcoming and interested crowd! 

 

While 5 countries were presented via short power-point 

presentations, the girls tasted typical snacks of the presented 

countries. At the end of the evening BIWA gave two 

computers to the KIR ÇķÇEKLERķ girls. M embers who joined 

got a nice gift from them too.  

 

By supporting KIR ¢ķ¢EKLERķ, BIWA contributes to the 

education of vulnerable girls who would otherwise be 

completely deprived of a High School education and 

therefore of an independent future.  

 

The evening was a great success! Thank you for 

participatingé 

 

 

 


